Saint Joseph Parish Council meeting minutes - Tuesday, September 3, 2019
Present: Patti Behrens, John Sherrer, Brian Timmerman, Gerry Ruplinger, Terry Dickenson, Laura Leigh, Roland Breunig, Carol Carlson, Doug Kotecki, Katie Kotecki   
Absent:  Jamey Siegert, Les Skertchly, Father Dave
Meeting was called to order by Patti at 7:02 pm.  Patti started with a prayer.  
Religious Ed. Update
Katie Kotecki is our new coordinator. Registration forms are rolling in.  She is still looking for teachers in first and eighth grade classes.  Some new items that will be implemented this year are: 1) Group days across grade levels.   2) Service project per grade class.  3) Teacher assistant program for middle school and students who have already received their confirmation.  4) The program will be maintaining a bulletin board in the entrance to showcase work.  
Her hours will be Wednesday afternoon/evening and possibly another day for appointments.
Katie will explore some adult education opportunities for the future.    
Approval of Minutes
Brian made motion to approve minutes.  Gerry seconded.  Motion passes.
Housekeeping for efficient meeting
Motion made by Gerry to have a time limit to each agenda item. Agenda items will be presented to parish council ahead of time so we are prepared.  Patti seconded motion.
-Instead of having an old business area we will have a follow up area so that we make sure to bring it up at the next meeting so we can make decisions that are beneficial.  
Parish council votes.  Motion passes.
Update on Parish Administrator 
New administrator will not be available until October 1st.   Health insurance will be on an individual plan through the diocese.  It will be an 80/20 split.  The parish will be paying $685.42 monthly for that service.  No dental, vision, or retirement will be offered.
Four candidates were interviewed.  One was interviewed by Zoom.  She is moving from Colorado to Madison.  The other three were face to face candidates.  Committee listed all pros/cons per candidate and narrowed it down to two.  One was stronger with the financial side, the other had stronger communication skills.  Three additional questions were emailed to help make the decision.  One candidate backed out and the committee will discuss tonight about offering to the remaining candidate.  
The executive committee will review the administrator at 90 and 180 days after employment.   
Building & Grounds
-Trees that are a safety hazard will be removed.
-Heaving sidewalk spots will be repaired.  They have become more dangerous over the past years and are in need of immediate repair.
-Building and Grounds have a list of needs that have been falling behind.  They have been on hold and need feedback to follow up.
-Outside needs to be painted and has to be addressed immediately to address deterring issues.  $13,000 was the past bid.  Gerry makes motion to move forward and Terry seconded it.  Motion passes. 
-Blacktop will be explored for a spring project.
Parish Interim Update
-Next administrator cannot be called “Parish Administrator” as that is the priest’s role.
-Parish council should volunteer for parish supper
-Last week a team met on the financial statement.  July fiscal year is completed and August will be coming shorty.
-Billing.com is paid up to date as Roland used his personal credit card.  Going forward there is no credit card linked to the account and needs to be updated.  This is still managed by Jason and that needs to be changed as he is no longer a trustee.
-DiMax is still waiting for someone to link all the existing information.  Last known contact was Andy Aleson but he has not gotten back to Roland.
-The School district of Edgerton has once again asked our parish to be a evacuation site in case of an emergency.  We have agreed and will continue to partner with them.
-Two TV monitors are not working.  Replacements have been purchased.  The TV in the nursery has not worked for a long time and will also be replaced.  Currently nobody is maintaining the monitors and a volunteer is needed.  This was one of Paul’s duties in the past.
-The topic of who will be working with families for Baptism training was done by Paul in the past.  Father Dave will be taking that role back with Paul’s departure.
-All thank you notes that were signed by parish council have been sent out and we are in need of more.
-There is a document on the parish website called the “Diocese of Madison Parish Administrative Manual” which all parish councils members should read.
-Roland will be here through this week and has not decided on whether he will work until October 1st.  If he does decide to finish this week then MaryAnn will be his replacement.  She will work 25 hours a week just to keep the office running.
-John made a motion to formally Thank Roland for all of his service in the bulletin.  This was seconded by Terry.  Motion passes.
[bookmark: _GoBack]-Terry made a motion to have Roland be paid for his services thus far.  His motion was $2500 for services so far and $20 an hour for any future time worked.  John seconded the motion. Motion passes. 
Maintenance
-Roland has been in contact with Subzero trying to get a free or greatly reduced price on a refrigerator as the current one is not working well.  
-Last week it was found that the burner was left on and that is a huge safety concern to be aware of.
-Please limit the amount of use that church has on Sunday as it should be a day of rest for all employees.
-Jon will be grandfathered in for his insurance coverage that he has always gotten.  The new insurance policy will be enforced on only new employees to the Parish.
-Once again it was discussed that Jon should be given a raise.  He is entitled to at least a cost of living raise.  John made motion to give Jon Peterson a 3.5% raise starting back at the fiscal year.  This was seconded by Brian.  Motion passes.
Next meeting is October 1st.
Meeting was adjourned at 8:55 with a prayer.


